
#PardonShez

His Highness Sheikh Khalifa bin Zayed Al Nahyan
President, United Arab Emirates

c/o His Excellency Ambassador Yousef Al Otaiba

Embassy of the United Arab Emirates

3522 International Court, NW Suite 400

Washington, DC 20008
[INSERT DATE]
Your Highness:

I am writing with regard to Shezanne Cassim, who was detained and imprisoned in the UAE from April 7, 2013, to January 8, 2014, for posting an amateur comedy video on YouTube. 

The fictional video presented a humorous view of life in the Satwa district of Dubai, near Shezanne’s childhood home. The video did not violate UAE law, but Shezanne was arrested and held without charge, bail, trial, or access to counsel in a maximum-security federal prison for the majority of his detention. Shezanne was made to sign a false confession written in Arabic—a language he cannot read, was denied access to his lawyer, and was wrongfully convicted of endangering the UAE’s national security.
His imprisonment caused significant financial and emotional hardship to Shezanne and his family, entirely disrupting Shezanne’s career and the lives of his parents and siblings. Shezanne’s parents used their retirement savings to hire a local attorney, only to have the Prosecution deny Shezanne access to that attorney.

Prime Minister and Ruler of Dubai His Highness Sheikh Mohammed bin Rashid Al Maktoum acknowledged upon Shezanne’s release that his treatment had been unsatisfactory, and that the UAE tries to correct its mistakes. I ask that the UAE follows through on Sheikh Mohammed’s statement and restores justice to Shezanne and his family.

I call on you to grant Shezanne an immediate and unconditional pardon, to remove the national entry ban to the UAE that has been placed against him, and to provide restitution to him and his family for the financial and emotional hardship they have endured as the result of Shezanne’s imprisonment. 
Thank you for your attention to this important matter.

Sincerely,

